Meeting Minutes for April 22, 2010

Milton Planning Board

The 27th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2010 was held on Thursday, April 22, 2010, at 6:30 p.m. in the John Cronin Conf. Rm.  

In attendance:  Planning Board members Peter F. Jackson, Alexander Whiteside, Emily Keys Innes, Bernard J. Lynch III, Edward L. Duffy;   Planning Director, William Clark; and Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant Diane Colligan, 

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board postponed approval of the meeting minutes of March 18, and April 8 2010 until a subsequent meeting. 

2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed the  future regular Planning Board meetings on May  13 & 27, 2010 at 6:30 P.M. in the Cronin Conference Room The Planning Board is posted  to meet May 4, 2010 before of the second session of the Annual Town Meeting at 6:30 at Milton High School in Room 243 

3.
MASTER PLAN


Board member Emily Keys Innes has received several emails from residents willing to work on the master planning.. A charge describing volunteer efforts will be developed.
4
CITIZENS SPEAK     


Joe Sloane of 55 Concord Avenue asked for an update on the commercial building on the corner of Brush Hill Road and Blue Hill Avenue. Mr. Clark stated that the building is going to have apartments on the 2nd and 3rd floor and the first floor is going to be commercial use area construction is underway.  Mr. Sloane also expressed his opinion that the Board’s web site should have certain items taken off since the Planning Board is not dealing with those issues at this time. The Board will archive these items. . 
5.
PUBLIC HEARINGS:



SPECIAL PERMIT- TOWN OF MILTON WIND TURBINE PROJECT
            Rich Kleiman, Chairman of the Town’s Wind Energy Committee, stated the town has made a decision to use a Vestas V90-1.8 MW. Turbine. Mr. Kleiman presented updates to the Town’s previously submitted application. The newly provided information added technical data 

Jeff Tocchio, attorney for Quarry Hills Associates, along with Matt Long a wetlands specialist with the Natural Resource Group from Providence Rhode Island, stated their concerns about the proposed wind turbine project. They feel that the application is inadequate 

Hearing continued until May 13th at 7:00PM


AMENDMENT OF A SPECIAL PERMIT - 36CENTRAL AVE 
Paul Sullivan provided the Board with two letters, the first listing past projects of Oranmore Enterprises, LLC, the new owner of 36 Central, and the second from Needham Bank stating that it would provide financing for this project. The Planning Board requested additional information. Margaret Donovan, 41 Central Avenue, provided the Planning Board with suggestions for construction management. (Hearing continued to May 4, 2010 @ 6:30p.m.)

SPECIAL PERMIT AMENDMENT- 88 WHARF STREET 

The Board indicated that it would approve the application for amendment and will draft a decision for the next Planning Board meeting. May 4, 2010 

6.
NEW BUSINESS

INFORMATIONAL 683 – 685 BRUSH HILL ROAD 
Jim Burke of DeCelle & Burke Associates brought a proposal to the Board to discuss a potential cluster development. He provided the Board with several plans showing the previously approved pleminary five lot sub-division as a cluster development. The Board liked the concept. More open space is needed. 
7.     ADJOURNMENT   
The meeting was adjourned at 9:47PM.








 _________________________








Alexander Whiteside, Secretary

